January 2023

Dear Alumnus or Friend of Cathedral Latin School,

Happy New Year to everyone! Each year, we ask for your help to keep our alumni association alive. By being a dues-paying member, we hope you will continue to do your part, keeping the Latin tradition of caring and sharing thriving. To date, our organization is still going strong with 3,850 active alumni.

Last year 1,001 alumni and friends graciously contributed \$57,537. As always, we thank each of you for your continued support. I would like to thank Sue Wise who has done a great job keeping us all connected. She maintains our database and website, assists with class gatherings, publishes the Alumnotes newsletter and runs our annual events.

Our alumni association supports NDCL in various ways to keep Catholic education vibrant in Northeast Ohio. The Brother Frank Nurthen Endowed Scholarship Fund was established by our alumni association and is supported by yearly donations. This fund provides financial assistance to deserving NDCL students with direct legacy to Cathedral Latin School. We also contribute and sponsor their Annual Fund, Mane Event and Golf Outing.

We hope you can attend some of our annual events this year: The Communion Breakfast honoring Anthony Musca '51 and his brother Al Musca, MD '53 – May 7; Annual Trustee Meeting (all alumni are invited) – June 5; and Golf Outing - June 30.

Please consider making a gift to the alumni association. We suggest annual dues of **\$60.00**, but a gift of any amount is appreciated - and it's tax-deductible. Take a moment to fill out the dues card and return in the enclosed envelope. Make checks payable to *Cathedral Latin Alumni*. You can also pay on-line by credit card at <u>www.clatin.com</u>.

Thank you for supporting your Cathedral Latin Alumni Association. We are grateful for your gift!

Joe Nista '64 President

Opere et Veritate!